October 12th, 2010
The Easton Hospital School Of Nursing  Alumni Association held a business luncheon meeting on October 12th, 2010 at the Marblehead Chowder House. Maryann Corona, Presiding.
The minutes were read and approved.
The Treasurer’s report for the period between June 30th   2010—October 4th   2010 was presented by Yvonne Piscanio. There were no disbursements and the balance in our checking account is $867.07.
A thank-you note was received from Deenie Parnell’s husband for the flowers sent to her funeral. Donations of $220.00 has been received and placed in the memorial scholarship fund. Clidena Moser Parnell was a member of the Class of 1955.
A thank-you note was also received from the Project of Easton food pantry for our generous Christmas donations.
Old Business-
1) 1)    The following officers of the Association will retain their positions until the year 2012.
President--Maryann Corona 57’

Vice-President--Carolyn “ Cookie” Knauss 63’

Recording Secretary--Ellen Palermo 67”

Corresponding Secretary/Treasurer—Yvonne Piscanio 57’

Directors-Joan Bertolino 55’ and Jeane Titus 67’

New Directors nominated and will serve a four year term are Nina Merlo 56’ and Judith Kessler 71’.

All present voted and approved the slate.

2) 2)    The Directory chairperson, Jeane Titus 67’ has provided the following information—The directory will be  four pages, double-sided, collated and stapled. We will need 400 copies and Staples has given us a quote of $239.00. This is an ongoing project—more research will be gathered and will be discussed further at the December Meeting.

New Business-
1) 1)    Our Christmas Luncheon will be held December 14th at the Green Pond Country Club. A Cash bar will open at 12:00pm, a meeting will be held at 12:30pm and luncheon will be served at 1:00 pm. The luncheon will be family style with the following served---vegetable soup, garden salad with house dressing, ham, turkey, whipped sweet potatoes, vegetable medley or country mixed vegetables and ice cream for dessert. The cost will be $21.00. Members will pay $10.00 and the rest will be defrayed by the association. We will once again be accepting canned and non-perishable food items for the Project of Easton food bank.
2) 2)    Bixler’s has offered us a 20% discount on 50 year graduate pins. At this time we have 10 pins left. A motion was made and carried to order 15 more pins.

3) 3)    Our annual banquet will be held May 14th, 2011 at the Green Pond Country Club. Twenty-one members of the Class of 1961 will be honored. The luncheon will be from 12:00pm until 2:30pm .  At this time a smaller room will be provided for members wishing to remain and continue their visit.

4) 4)    A motion was made by Carolyn Knauss and seconded by Doris Danner to have the Florence Nightengale Pledge put on the Legacy. com web page when a member dies. Jeane Titus offered to chair this project. The motion was carried.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Jeane Titus and seconded by Carolyn Knauss to adjourn the meeting.
Respectfully submitted,
Ellen Palermo
 
